MHMS PTO
JANUARY MEETING MINUTES

I. Introductions were made.  Those in attendance were;  Vicki Giacomino, Ruth VanAlstyne, Christine Kern, Rose Liss, Ed Roloson, Mike Bennett, Stacy Grossman, Dawn Gerraine, Kathy Lisosky, Linda Whipple, Lynn Whimple.

II. Last month’s minutes were not available for review at the meeting due to the absence of Dawn Renslow, PTO Secretary.  Christine Kern stated they were on-line and could be reviewed.  If any changes needed to be made they could be sent to the MHMS PTO e-mail.

III. Thank you to Tracy Arno for all of her help with the Cherrydale Fundraiser (estimated profit is $7,000) and Holiday Shop.  The Holiday Shop was down about $300 this year, but a day and a half was lost due to the weather.  Money raised ($724.30) was given to Fran Owens  Thank you Ken Malloy and Linda Whipple for taking care of the Hoffman Fund-raiser.  Hoffman’s raised $741.00.  
IV. Funtastic Friday update  -- Rosemary Liss.  Bouncy Bounce is all set.  Tae Kwon Do is also all set.  Rose is trying to get a computerized version of Jeopardy for the kids to play.  The time on the calendar is wrong.  The correct time is 6:30 – 8:30.  Rose has requested four clipboards.

V. Treasurer’s Report – Vicki Giacomino.  
A. Beginning balance:  $22,766.44
B. Earmarked Funds:   $ 5489.30

C. Working balance:  $15,780.69

VI. Discussion ensued about allocating funds.  The results are as follows:
· Grades 4 – 7 will receive $800 towards field trips

· Grade 8 will receive $1,000 towards field trips

· Gym, Music, Technology & Art will receive $200 each

· Reading, Language, and Health will receive $100 each

· Guidance, Principal, Library, Home/Careers & Speech will receive $50 each with the stipulation that if more funds were available we would allocate more to the Library.

· Start funds for 2009/10 school year are as follows:  Activity nights $1,000, School Store $100, Welcome back party $150, Literature Legacy $100, Supplies $150, Faculty Luncheon $300 and Thank You’s $100

Allocations were motioned to be accepted by Kathy Lisosky and seconded by Lynn Whimple.

VII. International Dessert Night – Christine Kern will contact those who signed up on the sheets at Open House.  We will remain with the theme of “Favorite Family Recipe” as last year.
VIII. Volleyball Tournament.  Tracy Arno was unavailable, but Christine Kern had spoken to her ahead of time and she is aiming for the weekend before winter break to hold this tournament.  More info to follow.

IX. Principal’s update.  NYS testing for ELA is the 12th through the 23rd.    Nature’s classroom is a go.  Plans are underway.  A discussion will ensue with team leaders and Mike Bennett to determine a grade level trip for each grade level for the future.  More discussion about this will be entertained at the February PTO meeting.  Mike is looking to set up an Activity Fund for each grade level through team leaders.   A question was raised about having a possible list available to all about which fund-raisers are being done by whom.  This would eliminate possible “double dipping” of certain things.  Christine Kern agreed to work on this.

X. Discussion ensued about possible fund-raisers for each grade level and this was proposed:

A. Grade 4 to benefit 5th grade trip – Strawberry Festival (May) & snack bar at Funtastic Friday.

B. Grade 5 to benefit 6th grade trip – Subway (February) and snack bar at Funtastic Friday.

C. Grade 6 to benefit 7th grade trip – Pancake breakfast (March 14) and snack bar at Activity night.

D. Grade 7 to benefit 8th grade trip – Pasta Dinner (April 24) and snack bar at Activity night.

This would allow parents to know what the money is being used for and every grade level has some type of fund-raiser available to them.

Meeting was adjourned.  
